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My Brothers as we begin our meetings again I will attempt to keep
everyone up to date on what is going on through the District. It is
possible I may miss events for different Lodges so please feel free to
contact me to let me know important events happening at your
Lodges.

PLEASE KEEP PRAYERS FOR OUR DDGM R.W. CLIFFORD DENNIE
AND HIS FAMILY

It is with much needed thoughts that I inform everyone that our
DDGM R.W. Clifford Dennie laid down his working tools on October
30, 2022.

Details are yet to be announced on his service, but I will inform
everyone when it is known.

DRUMLIN SQUARE #1180 HOSTED FIRST OF SEVERAL “FAMILY
NIGHTS” ON TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 27

As part of  new format for the Lodge Drumlin Square Lodge #1180
had a “family night” on Tuesday September 27 which was a great
success.

The second meeting each month will be Family NIght and all wives
and families are invited to a dinner where everyone brings a dish to
pass.

This evening was a lot of fun with great food, conversations, and
games being played.

Several Brothers and their wives were present.



This is a great opportunity for anyone wishing to find out about
Masonry to get to know Brothers and their families.

The next meeting is a tiled event on Tuesday October 11. Meeting
is at 7:30pm.

The next Family NIght (Bring a dish to pass) is Tuesday October 25
at 6:30pm.

SODUS HARVEST FEST SUCCESSFUL FOR COMMUNITY AND
SODUS LODGE #392

On Saturday September 24 Sodus NY celebrated its annual Harvest
Festival on Main Street.

The many vendors present were kept busy by a very welcome
community turnout.

Sodus Lodge #392 was there with a concession of hot dogs and
hamburgers and managed to sell out completely before the event was
over.

In addition, on behalf of the Masonic Lodge there was the set up of
Bigfoot Children's Carnival Games at the First Presbyterian Church
with carnival games for the children of the community to play. It was
very well received by the community and contributed well to the
Masonic Lodge earnings.

CANAL TOWN DAYS SUCCESSFUL FOR DRUMLIN SQUARE
LODGE #1180

On Saturday September 24 Drumlin  Square Lodge #1180 provided
grilled items for the Community at the Canal Days Festival in Palmyra,
NY. It was a very busy day for the Brothers as they served the public
and got to know members of the community.

This festival filled the parks and was very well attended.



SODUS LODGE #392 OPENS FIRST NIGHT WITH DSA AWARD

On Tues October 4 the first Tiled meeting of Sodus Lodge #392
was held at the Main Street Location.

Brothers were served a spaghetti and meatballs dinner before the
meeting.

At the beginning of the meeting Worshipful Master Robert
Frantangello, with assistance of  R.W. Christopher Fox, Wayne District
Grand Steward  R.W. Michael Cholach AGL, R.W. , R.W. William
Dubois S.W., R.W Jeff Gagnon, JW, and W. Roger Campbell, Secretary,
brought Brother Jim Hopkins to the Altar and presented him with the
DSA Award.

W. M. Frantangello commended Brother Hopkins (Treasurer) for his
dedication and service to the Lodge over 20 years.

Grand Honors were given.

It was announced that the next meeting (October 18) will be a
Summoned, Tiled meeting. It is the OFFICIAL VISIT.

In addition Brothers are requested to be present for one topic
needing Lodge attention.

A NY STRIP STEAK DINNER will be served at 6:30 prompt. The cost is
$25.00 per person and RSVP is mandatory by October 17.

You may contact me at 315-359-3204 or
rogercampbell159@yahoo.com.
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MASONIC DEVELOPMENT COURSE  STARTS SATURDAY OCTOBER 8

R.W. Christopher Fox, Wayne District Grand Steward will be
conducting the Masonic Development Course for all Brothers
interested in pursuing their Masonic Education.

This is recommended for all who have not had this course before,
especially if you desire to pursue the higher levels of the Craft.

This will be a series of three meetings at his home beginning this
Saturday October 8, at 10am.

You need to RSVP at chris.fox154@aol.com
When you contact him you will receive the address.

BBQ CHICKEN DINNER, JUST US COUNTRY BAND, AND WINE/GIFT
BASKET RAFFLE  AT WAYNE LODGE #416

SUNDAY OCTOBER 9th 2pm to 5pm

This will be a very enjoyable afternoon of entertainment at Wayne
Lodge, 1932 Ridge Road, Ontario, NY.

BBQ Chicken dinners will be provided from 2pm until gone. $20
per person. Eat in or Carry Out. Most cards accepted.

Dinners to go (without staying for music $15.00
Those wishing to enjoy the band only are $7.00 per person.
Sorry no alcohol.
In addition to the dinner and the band we are having a raffle of wine

and gift baskets from local sponsors. Tickets are $5.00 each, or five
for $20.00. Drawing begins at 4:30pm.

For more information rogercampbell159@yahoo.com.
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MASTERS AND WARDENS MEETS AT WAYNE LODGE #416 MONDAY
OCTOBER 10.

The Masters and Wardens meeting will be hosted by Wayne Lodge
this month. Monday October 10th.

Dinner will be served at 6:30pm prompt. Garbage Plates consisting
of hot dogs, burgers (choice of two) baked beans home fries,
macaroni salad, bread dessert.    $10.00 per person
RSVP PLEASE rogercampbell159@yahoo.com 315-359-3204

President  R.W. Christopher Fox, Wayne District Grand Steward
promises a great program for the evening.

BROTHER BRING A FRIEND NIGHT AT WAYNE LODGE #416
WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 19th

The evening will begin with a roast beef dinner.  $10.00 per person.
Each Brother is invited to bring a friend (or friends) for a free dinner
and an evening of getting to know what the craft is about. This is a
great opportunity for anyone thinking about joining the Craft.

There will be testimonies, as well as videos and a tour of the Lodge
RSVP is requested for dinner.

LET US KNOW WHAT YOUR LODGE IS DOING

Let me know of any activity or events you may have in your
Lodges so that I can inform as many of our Brethren as possible.
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